TOWN OF SEABROOK

SELECTMEN’S MEETING





OCTOBER 16, 2017
Present:  Theresa A. Kyle



10:00AM


Ella M. Brown

Aboul B. Khan



William Manzi III, Town Manager
Chairwoman Kyle opened the meeting at 10:04AM
Pledge of Allegiance

MEETING – TREASURER OLIVER CARTER – TAN RENEWAL
Mr. Carter was in front of the board to discuss the TAN (tax anticipation note). He explained that the County needs to be paid on time so we borrow short term (temporary line of credit) and pay it back as soon as we receive town tax money.

MOTION:
Theresa A. Kyle  



To approve and sign
Second:
Ella M. Brown




the TAN.
Unanimous
Mr. Carter left the meeting at 10:07AM.

MEETING – POLICE CHIEF

Chief Gallagher was present for his monthly meeting.

Chief Gallagher read his report (attached). 
Selectwoman Brown congratulated the department for the drug bust on Walton Road. There was general discussion re: the drug problem in town. Chief Gallagher said his department would love info from residents and are thankful for it although they can’t always act on it. 

The Board mentioned was what a great job Lieutenant Kevin Gelineau did with the Seabrook United Event held at the Community Center.
Also mentioned was the “Beard for Bucks” which has officers growing beards for the month of October. Anyone can go on line and donate to the officer of their choice. The money raised goes to Rockingham County Child Advocacy Center.
Chief Gallagher left the meeting at 10:20AM.
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MEETING – FIRE CHIEF

Chief Edwards was not present for this meeting. His monthly report (attached) was read into the record by Chiarwoman Kyle.

MEETING – SEWER SUPERINTENDENT MALTAIS – REQUEST FROM TOWN OF HAMTON

Sewer Superintendent Maltais along with Rick Friberg from TEC were present to discuss the request from the Town of Hampton for potential hook-up to our wastewater system in Sun Valley.

Chairwoman Kyle explained what they are requesting (see attached).

If the board approves the town of Hampton would only use our system if they needed to. There would be a valve that would be controlled by our wastewater department. A request would have to come to the Selectmen and they would authorize it. 

Selectman Khan asked Mr. Friberg how many costumers it would include. Mr. Friberg says about 8500 gallons per day. We have the capacity to collect the amount they would have.

The board also wants to know who would be paying for engineering costs. Mr. Friberg says he is not charging for today. Town Manager Manzi says the Town of Hampton will have to pay all billable costs.

There was more discussion on this topic. 

Town Manager Manzi says there will be an intergovernmental contract negotiated and it will be brought back before the board. 
MOTION:
Theresa A. Kyle  



To authorize the 

Second:
Ella M. Brown




Town Manager to 

Unanimous







negotiate the contract










and bring back before










Selectmen for approval.
SELECTMEN’S MEETING 

-3-           
OCTOBER 16, 2017


MEETING – SEWER SUPERINTENDENT MALTAIS – ROUTE 286 OUTFALL PIPE UPDATE

Rick Friberg from TEC explained (see attached report) that the town requested TEC review the condition of the town owned sewer infrastructure beneath the Blackwater Bridge on Route 296. It was found that that there is a portion of the outfall pipe that has been exposed to saltwater since 1991 and is experiencing corrosion. 
Mr. Friberg explained the three alternatives that they came up with (included in the report). He recommends replacement of the pipe, with an estimated cost of $485,000.00.

There was general discussion and it was decided that a warrant article will be drafted and presented to the Selectman for inclusion on the ballo
Mr. Maltais and Mr. Friberg left the meeting at 11AM.

MEETING – FOSC – BASKETBALL COURT – VETERANS PARK

Jill Gordon of FOSC was in attendance to support the basketball courts. She would like the board to sponsor a warrant article to raise $24,000.00 for this project. Mrs. Gordon says donations will off-set the price. There will also be money raised through fundraising. 

Selectman Khan asked what the FOSC function would be. Mrs. Gordon says they would maintain the courts as they do the playground.

MOTION:
Aboul B. Khan  



To authorize the 

Second:
Ella M. Brown




Town Manager to 

Unanimous







draw up a warrant 
article for the $24,000.00 with the 

possibility the

amount could be off-set by donations.
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DONATION – FOSC - $3,000.
Donation of $3,000.00 to help complete the playground project at Veterans Park.

Ms. Gordon from FOSC says the money will be for the fence enclosures.
MOTION:
Theresa A. Kyle  



To accept the  

Second:
Ella M. Brown




$3,000.00 donation.
Unanimous
WATER SERVICE APPLICATIONS

Barry Sargent – 171 Folly Mill Road, Jake Wells/Millennium Construction – 207 Ocean Blvd, Bob Brown – 407 Route 286 & Tim Derby -328 Atlantic Ave.
MOTION:
Ella M. Brown




To approve water 

Second:
Aboul B. Khan




service applications.

Unanimous
SEWER SERVICE APPLICATIONS
Barry Sargent – 171 Folly Mill Road & Jake Wells/Millennium Construction – 207 Ocean Blvd.
MOTION:
Ella M. Brown 




To approve the sewer 

Second:
Aboul B. Khan




service applications.
Unanimous









ABATEMENTS
Kim E Realty Trust – 35 Rocks Road - $11.28
MOTION:
Aboul B. Khan




To approve the 5

Second:
Ella M. Brown




elderly exemption.

Unanimous

DISABILITY EXEMPTIONS
MOTION:
Ella M. Brown




To approve the 
Second:
Aboul B. Khan




abatement.
Unanimous
RAFFLE PERMIT
Seabrook PTO – November 18, 2017 at Community Center
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MOTION:
Theresa A. Kyle



To approve the 

Second:
Ella M. Brown




raffle permit.
Unanimous
Selectwoman Brown attended a meeting of the 250th anniversary committee. Dates for all events are being set and the proper permits are being obtained. There is still a lot of work to do to prepare for this 2 week celebration. 

The Co-op is letting the town use their parking lot for the bonfire and the lobster bake. The fire and police departments are on board. There will be a fire truck and traffic control. A permit from the fire department is still needed. 

Selectwoman Brown said the Public Works Department will be doing the bonfire set-up. 

Selectman Khan asked if the committee had considered hiring a professional to do the bonfire. Selectwoman said no as the Public Works Department had always taken care of them. The fire & police will be working in conjunction with public works.
Selectman Khan requests Selectwoman Brown to request the 250th committee to explore the option of having a professional company come in and do the bonfire.

Selectwoman Kyle said residents in the area are not happy with the idea of a bonfire. They believe it will be too dangerous.
Selectwoman Brown said she’s sure Fire Chief Edwards wouldn’t allow the bonfire if conditions are not appropriate.

Selectwoman Kyle would like the board to revisit this issue.

Selectwoman Brown will discuss this with the committee at their November 1st meeting.

Selectwoman Kyle attended the planning board meeting. At the last Selectmen’s Meeting 2 planning board members attended to discuss the Route 1 widening project. They told the board that the cost would be $4 million. At the planning board meeting it was said the project would cost $8.4 million. Mrs. Kyle would like them to come to a board meeting to explain why the amount of this project more than doubled.
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Mr. Manzi explained that part of the increase could be due to the expansion being to 4 lanes instead of 3.

Mr. Baxter and Mr. Chase will be speaking to the Town Manager regarding this.

Mrs. Kyle and Mrs. Brown attended coffee with a cop and the touch a truck event. They also attended the bingo session at the rec center where the new bingo machine was used for the first time.

MOTION:
Aboul B Khan



To go into non-public 
Second:
Ella M. Brown 



session under RSA 91-A:3,
Unanimous






II (a) personnel and (e)








legal.
Roll call:


Mrs. Kyle – yes


Mrs. Brown – yes


Mr. Khan – yes
Approved and endorsed







_________________________
Aboul B. Khan, Clerk
    





                                                                Date: ___________________







